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DEPARTMENT OF STATE

[Public Notice No. 3214]

Notice of Meeting; International
Telecommunication Advisory
Committee Development Sector

The Department of State announces
an open meeting for the purpose of
preparing for and forming the U.S.
Delegation to the upcoming March 2–3,
2000 meeting of the ITU-Development
Sector Telecommunications
Development Advisory Group (TDAG).
The meeting will also prepare for
additional ITU–D meetings that
includes the following: February 28:
Gender Issues; February 29 Private
Sector Subgroup of the TDAG; March 1:
ITU–D Study Groups 1&2 Management
Team and TDAG Chairpersons and
Vice-Chairs. The meeting will be held
from 9:30–11:30 on Thursday, February
10, 2000, in Room 3524, Main State.
Members of the general public may
attend these meetings and join in the
discussions, subject to the instructions
of the Chair. Admission of public
members will be limited to seating
available. Entrance to the Department of
State is controlled; people intending to
attend this meeting should send a fax to
202–647–7407 no later than 24 hours
before the meeting. This fax should
provide the name of the meeting, (TDAG
Prep Meeting) and date of the meeting,
your name, social security number, date
of birth, and organizational affiliation
one of the following valid photo
identifications will be required for
admittance: U.S. driver’s license, U.S.
passport, U.S. Government
identification card. Enter from the ‘‘C’’
Street Main Lobby; in view of escorting
requirements, non-Government
attendees should plan to arrive not later
than 15 minutes before the meeting
begins.

Dated: February 3, 2000.
Doreen F. McGirr,
Chair, ITAC–D, U.S. Department of State.
[FR Doc. 00–3083 Filed 2–7–00; 12:40 pm]
BILLING CODE 4710–45–U

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

Office of the Secretary

Aviation, Marine and Land
Radionavigation Users Conference

AGENCY: Office of the Assistant
Secretary for Transportation Policy,
DOT.
ACTION: Notice of conference.

SUMMARY: The U.S. Department of
Transportation and the U.S. Department

of Defense are conducting an open
meeting for all users of U.S.
Government-provided radionavigation
systems. The purpose of the meeting is
to obtain user perspectives on Federal
policies and plans for these systems.
Systems to be covered include the
Global Positioning System (GPS);
differential GPS and other GPS
augmentations; Loran-C; VOR/DME;
TACAN; Radiobeacons; and ILS/MLS.
Input on all applications of these
systems is welcome, including
navigation, positioning, surveying and
mapping, timing, network
synchronization, and resource
management. All users, equipment
manufacturers, service providers,
Federal, State, and local government
personnel, and any others with an
interest in these systems are encouraged
to attend. There is no registration fee to
attend this conference.

The meeting will be held in
conjunction with the Civil GPS Service
Interface Committee meeting on March
28, 29, and 30, 2000, at the Fair Oaks
Holiday Inn in Fairfax, Virginia. Federal
Government radionavigation policies
and plans will be presented on March
28 followed by reports on international
and timing GPS activities on March 29,
and State and Locality GPS activities on
the morning of March 30. The afternoon
of March 30, beginning at 1 p.m. is
reserved exclusively for questions and
answers regarding current and future
U.S. Government policies and plans in
the Federal Radionavigation Plan.
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: For
Further Information Contact: To obtain
an information/registration package,
please contact Carol-Ann Courtney at
the Volpe National Transportation
Systems Center; Conference Office
(DTS–930); 55 Broadway, Cambridge,
MA 02142. Tel: (617) 494–2686. Fax:
(617) 494–2569.

Issued in Washington, DC on February 3,
2000.
Joseph F. Canny,
Deputy Assistant Secretary for Navigation
Systems Policy.
[FR Doc. 00–2951 Filed 2–8–00; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 4910–62–P

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

Coast Guard

[USCG–2000–6780]

Collection of Information by Agency
Under Review by Office of
Management and Budget

AGENCY: Coast Guard, DOT.
ACTION: Request for comments.

SUMMARY: In compliance with the
Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995, the
Coast Guard intends to request the
approval of the Office of Management
and Budget (OMB) for the renewal of
Information Collection Requests (ICRs).
These ICRs comprise: (1) Security of
Passenger Vessels and Passenger
Terminals, (2) Plan/Drawing Approval
and Records for Safety Valves—46 CFR
part 162, (3) Vital System Automation—
46 CFR parts 52, 56, 58, 61, 62, 110, 111,
and 113, and (4) Marine Occupational
Health and Safety Standards for
Benzene. Before submitting the ICRs to
OMB, the Coast Guard is asking for
comments on the collections described
below.
DATES: Comments must reach the Coast
Guard on or before April 10, 2000.
ADDRESSES: You may mail comments to
the Docket Management System (DMS)
(USCG–2000–6780), U.S. Department of
Transportation (DOT), room PL–401,
400 Seventh Street SW., Washington,
DC 20590–0001, or deliver them to room
PL–401, located on the Plaza Level of
the Nassif Building at the same address
between 9 a.m. and 5 p.m., Monday
through Friday, except Federal holidays.
The telephone number is 202–366–
9329.

The Docket Management Facility
maintains the public docket for this
Request. Comments will become part of
this docket and will be available for
inspection or copying at room PL–401,
located on the Plaza Level of the Nassif
Building at the same address between 9
a.m. and 5 p.m., Monday through
Friday, except Federal holidays. You
may also access this docket on the
Internet at http://dms.dot.gov.

Copies of the complete ICRs are
available through this docket on the
Internet at http://dms.dot.gov and also
from Commandant (G–SII–2), U.S. Coast
Guard Headquarters, room 6106 (Attn:
Barbara Davis), 2100 Second Street SW.,
Washington, DC 20593–0001. The
telephone number is 202–267–2326.
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT:
Barbara Davis, Office of Information
Management, 202–267–2326, for
questions on this document. With
questions on the docket, ask Dorothy
Walker, Chief, Documentary Services
Division, U.S. Department of
Transportation, 202–366–9330.

Request for Comments

The Coast Guard encourages
interested persons to submit written
comments. Persons submitting
comments should include their names
and addresses, identify this document
(USCG–2000–6780) and the specific ICR
to which each comment applies, and
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